Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 24 October 2008
Present:  Ball, Goodrich, Hickey, Mihalopoulos, Mowafy, Orf, Peters, Shevy, Stunkard, Yang.  Excused:  Mihalopoulos, Mowafy, Sanford, Siles.  Guest: Poindexter.
Co-Chair Orf called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.  Minutes were approved with minor corrections.
The meeting was devoted to a discussion of COI’s mission and the state of internationalization on campus as it affects the AQIP report being drafted by Sandy Poindexter.  Much of the time was spent describing to Sandy what COI does, as opposed to other campus groups with an interest in internationalization, and how it is contributing to the “co-curricular” development goals and learning objectives for an internationalized curriculum.  Since this area is currently under development by individual faculty members and departments following established procedures, COI is not charged with developing or approving courses or programs, and not all departments have approved assessment plans in place, the picture is still murky.  However, AQIP is likely to look for annual committee goals from COI, COI dissemination to faculty (perhaps via our web page, or a TLAC webpage) of best practices, encour4agement of foreign student recruitment, continued consultation with other senate committees on internationalization-related issues, and the development of benchmarks for measuring progress towards the Internationalization segment of the NMU Road Map.
The meeting adjourned about 12:30 p.m.
Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary pro tem
